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30/04/2020  18:44:372020/0986/P OBJ Alexander Kessler As indicated in the Camden Planning Department's letter of 5 December 2019 to Mr Young, the proposal 

would significantly alter the profile of the building as a result of the filling in up to the eaves of the existing side 

parapet walls of the terraces.  This would give the building a much more massive and overwhelming look as 

viewed from the sides, including from Ellerdale Close and especially from my house at 4 Ellerdale Close.  

Moreover, going down Ellerdale Close westwards towards my house, a significant amount of sky/light would 

be lost as a result of the filling in of the parapet walls.

The proposal is essentially to create two conservatories despite being located two floors above the ground 

level, in breach of planning guidelines. The argument that the planned extensions are on the ground floor 

because of the topography of the site, clearly does not hold as the extensions will have no connection, 

physical or functional, with the ground.

The proposal should therefore be rejected.

(Comment submitted at the request of and on behalf of Dr Alexander Kessler, currently hospitalised, by his 

stepson and Lasting Power of Attorney, Andrew Standley)

27/04/2020  17:12:172020/0986/P COMMNT Dr Alexander 

Kessler

We have found your statements about the outlines of the two extensions you proposed but cannot find the 

actual drawings of these extensions, could you kindly provide such drawings to enable us to make the 

necessary comments about your proposed extensions . Send it to my email adress Alta.kessler@gmail.com
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